
 
From: Imelda Adamson Agars   
Sent: Wednesday, 14 April 2021 12:52 PM 
To: Mail <mail@swek.wa.gov.au> 
Cc: Infrastructure <Infrastructure@swek.wa.gov.au> 
Subject: AP-73886 - PH.12.11 - -[EXTERNAL]-FW: Ad-Hoc Funeral Directors Licence 
Importance: High 

 

From: Imelda Adamson Agars  
Sent: Monday, 12 April 2021 4:51 PM 
To: infrastructure@swek.wa.gov.au 
Cc: mail@swek.wa.gov.au 
Subject: Ad-Hoc Funeral Directors Licence 

 
Good afternoon, 

Further to my earlier email, electronic date stamp above, I wish to apply 
for an Ad-Hoc Funeral Directors Licence to perform the funeral of my dear 

friend and funeral services mentor, Richard (Dick) Edward Daniels who 
passed away on 1/4/2021 in Wyndham. 

 

Dick Daniels served the East Kimberley region as the funeral director for 
28 years. Between 2005 and 2010, I had the pleasure of working with 

him and taking over the government funeral and coronial business. I 
discontinued services due to the impact of the global financial crisis and 

the failure of my business interests in the East Kimberley in 2010. 
 

 
. The passing of Richard Daniels is significant for me, as it 

is for the community he served and his family. I have been asked by his 
daughter to apply for an AdHoc Funeral Director’s licence to undertake the 

ceremony and it would be my great honour to do so. 
 

I previously held a funeral director’s licence with the SWEK and Halls 
Creek Shire during my years of service (2007-2010) to the East 

Kimberley community. 

 
 

 the family are hoping for a funeral to 
occur between the 23rd and the 30th of April, as empowered by the 

completion of my appropriate licensing with SWEK to undertake this 
particular funeral. 

 
I would appreciate a response from the Shire at your earliest 

convenience. I meet all the criteria to undertake the funeral in accordance 
with the Local Board directives and the Australian and National Funeral 

Director’s Code of Ethical practice. 

 CAUTION: This email originated outside of SWEK. Please use caution when 
opening links and attachments from this email.  
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Obviously, the facilities used for the storage of the deceased will be the 

same as for your incumbent licensed funeral director, the Kununurra and 
Wyndham Hospital mortuary. 

 
Please find attached my application for an ad-hoc funeral director’s licence 

and proof of funeral director’s public liability insurance. 
 

I will furnish you with my Police Certificate and that of my partner, 
Margaret Adamson, upon knowing of your receipt of this email. 

 
Richard Daniels is a dear friend. I consider his employ, mentoring, 

support, and training of me as the regional funeral director for the 
Kimberley, between 2005 and 2007 to have been second to none. I won 

and held the contract in my own right between 2007 and 2010.  

 
Mister Daniels’ family are keen for me to perform the funeral, the 

community of Wyndham support the request as well, and as we would like 
to progress this matter forward, for the sake of the deceased, it would be 

great to know if my application for an ad-hoc licence will be considered 
and what the timeline is – we are hoping for the 27/4/2021 at this stage. 

 
Enjoy the day! 
 
        Meldy 
 
Imelda Adamson Agars 

  
 

 
  

 
 
This E-mail is intended for the named recipient only. It may contain information which is confidential and/or subject to legal professional 
privilege. No representation is made that this communication is free of viruses or other defects. If you are not the intended recipient, any 
use, disclosure or copying is unauthorised. If you have received this E-mail in error, please notify me immediately and remove it from your 
computer system. 

 

 
 

  

 

  

 




